
Village of Tolono Board of Trustees 
Special Meeting 

August 23, 2022  
 

The Village of Tolono Board of Trustees (“Board”) met on August 23, 2022 in the Police 
Station, located at 205 E. Main St., Tolono, IL.  President Rob Murphy called the meeting to 
order at 6:33pm.  Roll call found the following trustees present:  Vicki Buffo and Ann Jack 
Haluzak.  Also present was Clerk Brandy Dalton.  Trustees Kyle Hayden, Jared Robbins, and 
Terrence Stuber were absent.   
 
All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Larry Johnson and Mike Hansen of Fehr Graham and Jessica Robbins were present to 
discuss the Illinois Transportation Enhancement Program Grant.  The route was discussed and 
will be from the Oaks Trailer Park to Walnut Street.  Preliminary cost estimates show that it 
would cost $875,000 from County Road 600 North to the Route 45 underpass, $365,000 from 
the underpass to Walnut Street, $750,000 to signalize Walnut Street, and the 500-foot section 
at the underpass would be $1,000,000.   
 
There was discussion about the surveys.  The office will mail out surveys to the Oaks Trailer 
Park residents by Friday.  Fehr Graham will prepare a Phase 1 Proposal to be voted on at the 
September 6 meeting.   
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:39pm 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Brandy Dalton, RMC, CMC 
Village Clerk 
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